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Dear Parent and Carers,  

We are now coming towards the end of our first half term and it has been a delight and privilege to 

see just how focussed and engaged the students have been on their return to school, despite the 

weather on a number of days!  

Our Open Evening was extremely successful, with over 200 families attending, many of whom stopped 

to inform myself and other staff members just how impressed they were with the student helpers. 

They were an absolute credit to the school and to yourselves and they should be extremely proud of 

the positive impact they had.  

Sporting fixtures are well under way and there have already been some fantastic results for the Year 

7 Football team and Year 11 netball team, further updates will be provided in our upcoming end of 

half term newsletter.  

The Year 7 and 8 students were treated to a fantastic interactive experience entitled ‘From the depths 

of the Ocean to Outer Space’ delivered by BAE last week. The students explored the different aspects 

of the environments using the latest technologies – feedback suggests we have some budding marine 

biologists and astronauts on our hands!  

On Tuesday 10th October we will be marking Mental Health Well Being day in school and will be having 

a bake sale at break time so any contributions would be greatly welcomed.  

Finally, just a reminder that it is our Valley Mass on 18th October at 4.30pm at All Saints’, where all 

primary schools as well as ourselves join together to celebrate the start of the year. All parents and 

pupils are welcome to attend.  

Kind regards  

 

Mrs F Lord  

 

 


